# **Hutt Central School**

Empowering our children to meet the future with confidence

# Hutt Central School Newsletter No 7 Term 13th June - 17th June 2022

## Kia ora Tatou,

We are really proud of the Respect / Whakaute and Responsibility / Haepapa that our students show to each other. I have noticed many of our students often stop to check on others when they accidently bump into each other or see another student fall over. In particular, Kheran from Room 4 who looked after a younger student that fell over on the asphalt. Taika in Room 13 made sure a junior student was okay when they tripped, and Erin from Room 11 looked after a student who fell over - she also showed empathy and concern towards the others who were all there when it happened.

#### Matariki

Next week we celebrate Matariki as a school. We are really looking forward to the opportunities that our students will have that involve creativity / auahatanga. Have a conversation with your children each day about the learning they are carrying out in relation to Matariki - we have our organisation below. Thank you to Jamie Hastilow, Rebecca Burge and our Whānau group for their organisation for Matariki.

#### **Great students**

Congratulations to the following pupils who were awarded Rockstar Awards in last week's assembly:-

Room 2 - Carter + Dylan, Room 3 - Chelsea + Marco, Room 4 - Harper-Rose + Flynn,

Room 5 - Frankie-Rose + Ana, Room 6 - Kate + Roc, Room 7 - Georgia + Bailey,

Room 8 - Karlie + Seb, Room 9 - Charlotte + Isla, Room 10 - Elise + Carter, Room 11 - Maddie + Erin,

Room 12 - Layla + George, Room 13 - Aspen + Oliver

# **Reports and Parent Teacher Interviews**

Teachers are currently writing reports for each student in the school. These are designed to give you information about your children that will contribute to a conversation about their learning at a Whanau and Kaiako hui. The reports will come home on Wednesday 6 July and the hui will be held on Wednesday 27 July and Thursday 28 July. We will send home booking information for these hui next week.

#### **Board of Trustees Election**

This year we will be holding our Triennial Board of Trustees Elections on 7 September 2022. Please keep an eye out in the Newsletter for more information about our elections.

## **Policy Review**

This term the policies under Healthcare and Behaviour management are up for review. Please visit our Schooldocs site to view these policies and click on the review or feedback tab on the top left hand side if required.

Our site can be accessed via: www.schooldocs.co.nz and click 'Search for your school' or go directly to the school's site: <a href="http://huttcentral.schooldocs.co.nz">http://huttcentral.schooldocs.co.nz</a> The user name is huttcentral and the password is 1866.

#### **Hoodie order**

With the changing weather we are going to send off another order for a school hoodie in the near future. If you would like to order a hoodie for your child please fill in the form below and / or contact the school office.

Please keep in touch and don't hesitate to email me or call the office. Ngā mihi nui,

Michael Gendall

Principal

principal@huttcentral.school.nz

#### Scooter Skills for our Junior School

It was great to see the instructors from Pedal Ready back supporting our Junior School with important scooter skills. Rooms 2 and 3 had a lot of fun at today's sessions.







Matariki is coming up next week!

We have a week of fun activities planned to celebrate the new year.

On Rāhina (Monday), 20th June we will be making a vegetable soup. We ask that you send your tamaiti/tamariki to School with a **root vegetable**, to contribute to the soup. We will peel these and add them to a soup which we will be able to have a taste of for lunch on Monday. Please note your child will still need to bring their lunch for the day.

On Rātū (Tuesday) 21st June in the afternoon, we will be having a construction day using natural materials. If you have any spare **yarn or wool** at home that could be

donated please also send this in.

On Rāapa (Wednesday), 22nd June we will be doing some planting! If you have any **plastic pots** you could donate for these activities, please send them to school, so we can reuse them.

On Rāpare (Thursday), we will be sending out a video in place of assembly sharing our learning for the week.

Feel free to send any of the items in as your child's classroom teacher will store these until they are needed during our Matariki celebrations.

# BREAKFAST CLUB

Hutt Central School Breakfast Club are open each school morning in the hall **from 8.30 am to 8.50 am** Any children who would like some breakfast or company are welcome.



# **Book Club**



Scholastic Book Club issue 4 closes tomorrow Friday 17th June.

Please look and buy online https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/

# LOST PROPERTY

There is an awful lot of clothing in the lost property box outside room 3. Please help your children to look through it for misplaced clothing before the end of the term.

# Visit our website for links to the classes, contacts for teachers and an updating Calendar <a href="http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/">http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/</a>

| Week 7 Term 2 2022<br>13 June - 17 June | Friday - Out of Zone ballot closes  |
|---|---|
| Week 8 Term 2 2022<br>20 June - 24 June | Monday - Out of Zone ballot<br>Monday to Thursday - Matariki Activities<br>Tuesday- Volleyball tournament for yr 5/6<br>Wednesday - Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm Staffroom<br>Friday - Matariki - Public Holiday |
| Week 9 Term 2 2022<br>27 June - 1 July  | Tuesday - Interzone Cross Country Thursday - Interzone Cross Country postponement date  |
| Week 10 Term 2 2022<br>4 July - 8 July  | Thursday - End of Term Assembly Friday - Last Day of Term 2 Teacher Only Day- No School   |

# **Our 2022 Seesaw Blogs**

Please let your child's teacher know if you have any problems viewing their individual learning journal.

| Room 2  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm22022    |  |  |
|---------|--------------------------------------|--|--|
| Room 3  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom32022  |  |  |
| Room 4  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm42022    |  |  |
| Room 5  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm52022    |  |  |
| Room 6  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm62022    |  |  |
| Room 7  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm72022    |  |  |
| Room 8  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsrm82022    |  |  |
| Room 9  | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom92022  |  |  |
| Room 10 | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom102022 |  |  |
| Room 11 | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom112022 |  |  |
| Room 12 | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcs2022rm12   |  |  |
| Room 13 | https://blog.seesaw.me/hcsroom132022 |  |  |

## **BADMINTON HUTT VALLEY**

We are looking to see if there is interest in putting in a team or several Year 5 and 6 badminton teams into a competition that starts on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> of August, and runs for 8 weeks.

All games are played at Badminton Hall, 25 Vogel Street, Naenae. Teams are made up of three players, girls, boys or mixed.

All players must be available to play during the allocated time slot of 4 – 6.30pm.

Please let Steph know if your Year 5 or 6 child is keen to participate and if you would be happy to manage a team of 3 by the end of next week, Thursday 23rd June. campbells@huttcentral.school.nz

# **Community Notices**



# **Experience St Bernard's College**

St Bernard's College is holding an orientation and information session for students considering attending St Bernard's College next year. This event is for students who were unable to come to our open day.

The time scheduled for this is Friday 1 July 12:00 until 2:15 pm.

Should you wish your son to visit, please contact Karen McAuliffe by phone 560 9250 ext. 865 or email kmcauliffe@sbc.school.nz with the subject line "Experience SBC" to let us know your son's name, address, current school and year, and a contact phone number.

Also please advise us of any health or dietary issues we should be aware of.

We will be responsible for the care of your son while he is attending and will provide refreshments. We ask parents to be responsible for transporting their sons to and from the college. Parents are welcome to stay for all or part of the time if they wish.

We will forward further details to you once you have contacted us.



Badminton

"OSCAR House provides quality care - before & after school, and holiday programmes for tamariki - & their parents/caregivers/whanau.



# OSCAR House Holiday Programme

Programme plans, information & enrolments now available

http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-junior/ School Years 0 - 2 http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-middle/ School Years 3 - 8 We are an MSD OSCAR approved programme & OSCAR subsidies are available. Our premises are adjacent to Eastern Hutt School.

We welcome new families and we'd love to have you join us!"



Brownies for 7 & 8 year olds

Girl Guiding is growing in Lower Hutt. There's room for more girls to join. Here's just 3 of the reasons girls go along:

- 1. They get to do fun things with their friends every week.
- 2. They get involved in the community.
- 3. They learn new skills in a safe environment.

To enquire about joining or visiting please go to https://girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-us/ to find out more including for other ages

# Girls Got Game & Kiwi Hoops Camps

The Term 2 school holidays are fast approaching and we are excited to announce details for our Girls Got Game & Kiwi Hoops Camps held at Walter Nash. We invite you to register your girls for an action-packed basketball camp experience under the guidance of our talented coaching team. We focus on Fun, Learning and making new friends for all skill levels.

🝧 Sign Up before Sunday 26th June to receive a FREE Camp T-Shirt 🐸 Girls Got Game Camp (girls only)



• Wednesday 20th June - Girls Got Game Camp, School Years 3-8 (girls only)

CLICK HERE for more info and to sign up. Kiwi Hoops Camp Dates (mixed gender)

- Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th July, school years 3-6
- Wednesday 13th July, school years 1-3 (T-shirt offer not included)
- Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th July, school years 6-8

CLICK HERE for more info and to sign up.

We hope to see you then



| HUTT CENTRAL<br>SCHOOL<br>KIA U KI TE PAI | UNIFORM ORDER  Name Class               | Cost    | Amount to pay |
|---|---|---------|---------------|
| Hoodie                                    | Name on the back as you want it written |         |               |
|   | Size 6                                  | \$52.00 |               |
|   | Size 8                                  | \$52.00 |               |
|   | Size 10                                 | \$52.00 |               |
|   | Size 12                                 | \$52.00 |               |
|   | Other - Adult sizes                     | \$60.00 |               |